
      

 
     
    Brussels, January 6, 2006 
 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
In the very first place, a very fruitful 2006 for all of you, on behalf of the PROCARE 
Workgroup. 
 
2005 ended with some very rewarding news. Indeed, the project has obtained financial 
support from the Foundation against Cancer. Also, we were informed that the project 
would most probably receive financial support from the Authorities. We are obviously 
grateful for the appreciation for the project shown by this endorsement, but we are 
especially excited by the opportunity offered to the medical and surgical profession to 
launch a national quality improvement program within the framework of our scientific and 
professional associations. It will now be up to us to show that we deserve that trust! 
 
Therefore this opportunity is taken to remind you the principles of the PROCARE project. 
 

� PROCARE is a multidisciplinary project aimed at improving the quality of care 
in rectal cancer and reducing variability in outcome through the implementation 
of guidelines and continuous registration with confidential feedback to the 
participating centres.  
 

� Participation in the project is completely voluntary and it will not lead to any 
form of certification or any limitation in the opportunity to treat rectal cancer, 
whether based on the number of cases treated, adherence to the national 
Guidelines, any form of credentialing or participation in PROCARE. 
 

� All participating centres and physicians will receive a confidential feedback on 
their performance and will be offered the possibility of educational support if 
they deem it useful. They will be able to choose freely whether they need support 
as well as on the type of support they opt for. This will be worked out and 
announced separately by the various scientific and professional organizations 
involved. 
 

� Registration of all rectal cancers treated by the participating centers is 
essential. It is the backbone of the project. In fact a vast majority of the 
participants at the May and June workshops considered participating in the 
registry as the only condition to participate in PROCARE. This stance was 
endorsed by the PROCARE Workgroup.  

 
 
In a 2005 questionnaire more than 80 % of the Belgian hospitals expressed 
their willingness to participate in the project. With a positive perspective on the 
necessary financial support, the project can therefore be launched as foreseen on 
January the 1st 2006. 
 



� The Belgian Guidelines on the treatment of rectal cancer (i.e. located at 15 cm or 
less from the anal margin) are published and available for download (Acrobat 
format) on the websites of the various participating Societies. 
 

� The Registry Form is attached to this newsletter. All centers willing to participate 
are asked to fill in the registry form for all rectal cancers treated from January the 
1
st
 2006 on. The forms have to be filled in on a print-out or electronically on the 

.doc document and sent by mail to the Belgian Cancer Registry, Koningsstraat 
215, 1210 Brussel (on CD-Rom if electronically). This mailing can be done on a 
case – by – case or on a monthly base. 
Please note that for the surgeons registration started on October the 1

st
 in view of 

the selection of the candidate TME- trainers and that digitalization of the data for 
analysis is ongoing for them. This is open to all surgeons. If you are willing to act 
as a TME-trainer please send in your forms as soon as they are ready (see 
Newsletter BSCRS – PROCARE August 2005). 
  

� A web based registration will be set up in the course of 2006.  
 

� Please note that in the coming months you may be contacted by a PROCARE 
data manager from the Belgian Cancer Registry to give you further support in 
filling in the registry forms.  
 

If you have further questions please contact one of the members of the PROCARE 
working group (cf. list of their e-mail addresses).  
 
Various members of the PROCARE working group are also very much willing to give 
additional information on any and all aspects of the project at your LOK – GLEM. Do not 
hesitate to let us know.  
 
With very kind regards, 
 
On behalf of the PROCARE working group 
Prof. Dr. Freddy Penninckx, Chairman  
 
On behalf of the BSCRS (Belgian Section of Colorectal Surgery) 
Dr. D. De Coninck, president 
 
On behalf of the BSPathology (Digestive Pathology Club) 
Prof. Dr. N. Ectors 
Dr. A. Jouret 
 
On behalf of the BSRadiotherapy-Oncology 
Prof. Dr. K. Haustermans 
Prof. Dr. P. Scalliet 
Dr. Ph. Spaas 
 
On behalf of the Belgian Cancer Registry, 
Dr. E. Van Eycken 
Private Stichting Kankerregister/ Fondation Privée  Registre du Cancer 
Elizabeth.Vaneycken@kankerregister.org 
Koningsstraat / Rue Royale 215  1210 Brussel / Bruxelles 
Tel 02 250 10 13     Fax 02 250 10 11 



E-mail addresses of members of the PROCARE working group 
 
Dr. Bleiberg, adenis@ulb.ac.be 
Dr. Burnon, dany_burnon@yahoo.com 
Dr. Buset, Michel_BUSET@stpierre-bru.be 
Dr. Cabooter, marc.cabooter@azbrugge.be 
Dr. Claeys, donald.claeys@azmmsj.be 
Dr. Danse, danse@rdgn.ucl.ac.be 
Dr. De Coninck, daniel@ddeconinck.be 
Dr. Duinslaeger, marc.duinslaeger@skynet.be, marc.duinslaeger@pandora.be 
Dr. Ectors, nadine.ectors@uz.kuleuven.ac.be 
Dr. Haeck, luc@bvba-haeck.be 
Dr. Haustermans, karin.haustermans@uz.kuleuven.ac.be 
Dr. Humblet, humblet@onco.ucl.ac.be 
Dr. Jouret, g.jouret@honet.be 
Dr. Kartheuser, kartheuser@chir.ucl.ac.be 
Dr. Laurent, stephanie.laurent@clin.ucl.ac.be 
Dr. Mansvelt, baudouin.mansvelt@village.uunet.be, baudouin.mansvelt@skynet.be 
Dr. Melange, michel.melange@gaen.ucl.ac.be 
Dr. Op de Beeck, bart.op.de.beeck@uza.be 
Dr. Pattyn, piet.pattyn@ugent.be 
Dr. Peeters, marc.peeters@ugent.be 
Dr. Penninckx, freddy.penninckx@uz.kuleuven.ac.be 
Dr. Rahier, rahier@anps.ucl.ac.be 
Dr. Scalliet, scalliet@rbnt.ucl.ac.be 
Dr. Spaas, Philippe.Spaas@skynet.be, philippe.spaas@emmaus.be 
Dr. Van Cutsem, eric.vancutsem@uz.kuleuven.ac.be 
Dr. Van de Stadt, jvdstadt@ulb.ac.be 
Dr. Van Eerdeweg, wouter.vaneerdeweg@uza.be 
Dr. Van Eycken, elizabeth.vaneycken@kankerregister.org 
Dr. Van Laethem, jvlaethe@ulb.ac.be 
 
 
 
 


